SWI DUMFRIESSHIRE FEDERATION MEETING, 
MARCH 2024
New president, Mima Telfer welcomed everyone to the meeting and hoped all had enjoyed the tea and biscuits provided by Cairn Valley group.
There were 27 institutes represented at the meeting and Mima remembered Elaine McGuffie, our previous Federation Secretary,  who had carried out all secretarial duties in her quiet efficient way at the last meeting. Her sudden death was shocking and left a great sense of loss. Her husband, Douglas was thanked for his work to gather SWI materials so that the pieces could be picked up by Val Hillen.
The Federation Secretary role is being carried out on a temporary basis by Val. A volunteer to take on this important role is needed. Another possibility is to create a split role for job sharing. Shadowing will be offered. Members are urged to consider this and please help out.
The Betty Burns Sifter competition for institute, a jar of marmalade and Centenary Trophy for an individual card, any craft not computer generated, will be judged at the May Federation Meeting.
The Federation Show 2025 will be over 2 days only, 17&18 May. Paper copies of schedules have been given to each institute and are also available on federation Facebook page and website. There will be a craft fayre.
SOCIAL EVENTS
Federation Curling Bonspiel. There was a very close game at Dumfries Ice Bowl on 15 January with the rink of Jane Hogg, Margaret Roger, Susan Drummond and Margaret Harvey winning the trophy presented by Helen Braid.
Jane organised a SW area bonspiel because there is no National curling competition. Five federations were represented and two local clubs joined in to boost numbers on 26 February. Winners were ladies from Holywood Curling Club with Dumfriesshire Federation runners up. Thanks are due to Jane and husband Jim for their work.
Short mat bowling. Ten teams of all abilities and experience competed at Locharbriggs Community Centre on 3 February. Teams from Collin SWI were winners and runners up. Thanks to Andrea Houston for organising the event ands to Helen Braid and team for the catering.
Federation Ruralympics. There was lots of fun and laughter when 17 teams took part on 17 February. Volunteer scorers and caterers are thanked for their efforts. Applegarth & Sibbaldbie were first, Canonbie B second and Ewes third.
Ukranian Cafe Project. Members of the executive joined the Ukranian ladies at an International Pancake Day event. There were all kinds of pancakes and traditional style dolls were made from wool. These ladies will be invited to a suitable SWI function.
Spring Walk. This is organised by Cairn Valley Group, meeting at 10am at Dalswinton Hall on 23 April.
Dancing. The proposed National “Spring Shindig” was cancelled due to lack of numbers.The Federation Executive have organised A “Line Dancing Afternoon” for 1 June in in Locharbriggs Community Centre with tutor Audrey Brown. 
SW Area Lunch is also on 1 June and 4 members will represent Dumfriesshire.
Variations on a Theme Competition. Dumfriesshire will be represented by Mima Telfer and the “Georgetown Trio” of Sally Burn, Ann Roberts and Abby Baxter who have had fun developing and practising the script on the theme of “Conflict”. Members are encouraged to register to watch online on Saturday 20 
April. Link to register is in the SWI Newsletter.
Federation Quiz. Dumfries High School is booked for Friday 1 November.
TREASURERS REPORT was made. Institutes are reminded to send a list of members names and any updated contact details with levies. 
FEDERATION REPORTS
Education: Nothing to report
Handcrafts: Marjorie Pringle is waiting for confirmation of date for the Evelyn Baxter Dressmaking Class. Hopefully it will happen mid June in Guide Hall in Lockerbie.
Homeskills: Helen Braid thanked all the ladies who helped with catering at the Short Mat Bowling and at the Ruralympics. They provided lovely eats and were good to work with.
GROUP REPORTS
Cairn Valley: Jane Chalmers stated that the Spring Walk will be on 25 May and that a willow weaving class will be held on 28 September.
Eskdale: Aileen Cavers sent a report that the Games Afternoon in December was excellent fun. Trophy won by Aileen Cavers for a knitted Shetland scarf. The Ruralympics teams were congratulated. Westerkirk SWI held a successful soup lunch at a local garden snowdrop walk. Individual classes for SWI at Eskdale Agricultural Show were updated.
Lower Annandale: Ethene Mortimer reported that there will be a photography class with Gordon Rae in May. There will be a handcraft class taken by North Stone Art and Jewellery on 19 October. The Jenkins Cup show will be held in the Richard Greenhow Centre, Gretna on 26 October.
Mid Annandale: Linda McMinn said that the papercraft class taken by Lesley Malcolmson was a great success and 12 ladies went home with a box and 2 cards each. A handcraft class will be organised for autumn. The next group show will be 16 May 2025. Congratulations to Aplegarth & Sibbaldbie for winning the Ruralympics.
Lower Nithsdale: Acting President Carol Findlay stated that a tribute had been paid to previous president, Elaine McGuffie. There will be an education class in the autumn.
Mid Nithsdale: Georgina McKinley reported that members are asked to state preferences for an education class this year.
SPORTS REPORTS
Carpet Bowling: The triples competition will be in Kirkton Village Hall on 9 March.  Dumfriesshire Federation host the Southern Counties competition in Wamphray Hall on 23 March. Donations of raffle prizes and food, also help will be appreciated.
Darts: The darts competition is at Wamphray Hall on 27 April.
Golf: The Federation competition is at Powfoot Golf Club on 31 May. There is no national competition this year.
Outdoor Green Bowling: Planning to hold the competition at Lochmaben
Bowling Club at end of June/ beginning of July. Winners to represent 
Dumfriesshire at national competition at Helensburgh in August.
Other sports are reported in Social Events.
Any Other Competent Business
· A thank you card was received from retiring president, Helen Braid who  modelled her gift of jewellery.
· The SWI crockery has been moved to Mouswald Village Hall. Thanks to Jane Hogg for organising this. 
· It was agreed to have lunch at the Nith Hotel after the May meeting.
· Please check the wealth of opportunities in SWI National events online. This includes skill share, health and history based presentations.
· Check out the national photography and writing competitions.
· Register to join the SWI National AGM online Saturday 18 May.
New vice president Norma Rae stated it was a pleasure to give the vote of thanks to everyone who had made the meeting run so smoothly. Thank you to Cairn Valley group for teas and biscuits, Helen Muirhead for sales table and to everyone who brought handcrafts for display. Thanks go to Mima, Val, Liz and Norah for their hard work.
The meeting adjourned for lunch before the talk by Scots Scriever, Susi Briggs.
TALK BY SCOTS SCRIEVER, SUSI BRIGGS TO SWI
MARCH 2024
President, Mima Telfer introduced Scots Scriever Susi Briggs to a gathering of Rural members from across Dumfriesshire.
Susi started by saying that she is honoured to have the post of Scots Scriever for The National Library of Scotland for 1 year. She is an author, poet and speaker.
She has clear memories of going to school aged 5 with a good knowledge of Scots eg neb and lugs, but being told “that is not proper. You have to speak English” and she had to learn words eg nose and ears. Susi believes that we need to value both languages. Scots literacy has to be developed. Most Scots understand the spoken language but find that reading and writing Scots difficult.
Susi described how her children's stories written in English were repeatedly rejected by publishers. After she translated stories into Scots which included Susi finding new words and her best friend made paintings as illustrations, stories were published.
Susi enjoys going to schools and creating a fun experience for the children eg naughty pixies hidden around the room have Scots words attached. The books have a glossary at the end with the meanings of the Scots words. Susi demonstrated reading a story and had the ladies joining in. it was good fun.
As Scots Scriever, Susi has access to resources and a network so that she can write more. Susi read a poem by her friend about The Jigging in Dumfries that touched the memories of ladies in the audience.
Susi had a mixed response to a commission to write about Robert Burns. She wrote Oh Rabbie as if she was Tibbie in response to Oh Tibbie. She admires that Rabbie continued to write in Scots despite pressure to use English but aspects of his life and character are not so good.
Susi was inspired to write about Roucan Brig which was often an outing destination as a child. She is having a poetry collection published in the summer.  
She uses her role to promote others who also want bilingual literacy ie including reading and writing in Scots. She has been involved in “Oor Wee Podcast” covering many aspects of the language.
There was an interesting and lively question and answer session. Vice President, Norma Rae gave a vote of thanks stating that Susi's poem about Roucan Brig brought back happy memories of growing up near there. This had been an inspirational talk and many ladies bought some of Susi's books.
